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ADM-242 

March 12, 2021 

City of Nanaimo 
Attention: Dale Lindsay, General Manager, Development Services 
411 Dunsmuir Street 
Nanaimo, BC V9R 5J6 
Via email: Oceansidehomelessness@gmail.com       

Dear Dale, 

Re: Temporary Housing sites in Nanaimo 

Thank you for your letter dated February 10, 2021 indicating your interest in potentially developing 
temporary housing sites for those experiencing homelessness in Nanaimo. 

It is typically BC Housing’s preference to fund permanent, purpose-built solutions to address housing and 
homelessness issues. However, we do recognize that sometimes – particularly with the constraints of 
COVID-19 --- innovative, short-term solutions can be helpful as interim measures. The tenting cabin sites 
in Duncan and the new tiny home village in Victoria are two examples of these temporary accommodation 
sites which we have recently supported. 

When we look at funding such activities, we are looking to operate as part of a partnership model. This 
typically means that the municipal government provides the land, and capital funding is provided by other 
parties such as the federal government or private donors. BC Housing then contributes a portion of 
operating costs. Therefore, we would be amendable to potentially contributing a portion of operating costs 
if you were to move ahead with such an initiative. 

We appreciate your proactive efforts to address homelessness in Nanaimo through temporary sites. If 
you would like more information, I would be happy to meet with you to discuss.   

Kind regards, 

Heidi Hartman 
Regional Director– Vancouver Island 
hhartman@bchousing.org 

cc: Jake Rudolph, CAO 
Bill Corsan, Director, Community Development 
Lisa Bhopalsingh, Manager, Community Planning 
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